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Washington, D.C.

March 12, 2008
This workshop will seek to improve the partnerships among government agencies, non-profit groups, and the commercial sector for the improvement of native plant development for conservation, reclamation, and restoration activities.  This topic will review the intent of private growers concerning biofuels and how this will impact the availability of native conservation plants.    
The focus of these discussions is policy-oriented to examine the “big picture” that different entities operate by.  By examining the needs of end-users, the plant selection process currently being used, and the realities of the commercial sector to produce appropriate materials, it is hoped that discussions will lead to a better realization of the entire process, and an outcome of finding better ways to meet the needs for conservation and native seed.
Importance to NRCS, USFS, and BLM
ASTA is an important partner with NRCS and the Plant Materials Program.  The members of ASTA are responsible for growing and delivering the bulk of the native seed used in USDA conservation programs as well as seeding other government lands (e.g., Forest Service and BLM).  It is also important to BLM and the USFS who require native seed, and more often local ecotypes, for their projects.  It is essential that the ASTA and these agencies work closely to ensure that native seed supplies for conservation programs do not fall short of anticipated needs, especially as the need for biofuels increases.

This workshop will attempt to:

· Bring groups involved in native and conservation seed issues together for a day to discussion important issues for both groups.

· Identify the justification and need for specific types of native plant materials and how they are used in government programs and biofuel activities.

· Identify to government agencies some of the critical and pressing issues important to the native conservation seed industry, especially the potential for growing biofuels.

· Develop a better relationship between ASTA members and government requirements so that future communication will be less hindered.

· Identify several actions items which can be accomplished within the next 12 months which will bolster relations between the groups involved and lead to better delivery of products and services.

Wednesday, March 12
Moderator:  Bob Escheman
	9:00 am
	Introductions and Welcome
	Arlen Lancaster, Chief, USDA-NRCS
Leslie Cahill, ASTA

	
	
	

	9:15 am
	Workshop Purpose and Goals
	Dave Stock, ASTA 
Bob Escheman, NRCS

	
	
	

	Perspectives from the end users:  needs and criteria
	

	9:20 am
	USDA Biobased Products and Bioenergy Coordination Committee
	Bob Fireovid, ARS 

	
	
	

	9:50 am
	Farm Bill Update
	Carol Jett, NRCS

	
	
	

	10:30 am
	Energy Component of Farm Bill & Energy Act
	Douglas Faulkner, Deputy- Under Secretary, Rural Development 

	
	
	

	11:00 am
	Biofuels Studies by the USDA-NRCS, PMP
	Bob Escheman, NRCS

	
	
	

	11:30 am
	CRP
	Representative from FSA

	
	
	

	12:00 pm
	Lunch (on your own in the cafeteria)
	

	
	
	

	1:00 pm
	Policy for Biofuels
	Roger Conway, Director, Office of Energy Policy and New Uses

	
	
	

	1:30 pm
	USFS- Current Issues Related to Energy
	Marilyn Buford, USFS 

	
	
	

	2:00 pm
	Discussion and Q&A on Biofuels
	Group

	
	
	

	2:30 pm
	Meeting adjourned
	

	
	Depart for Meeting with Chairman Peterson
	

	
	
	


